
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Ross Hoover, Parks and Recreation Director 
    Rich Mueller, Parks Planning and Development Manager 

DATE:    April 24, 2023 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5687-23 Authorizing the Purchase and Replacement of Jurgens 
Park Playground Equipment and Surface through an Interstate Cooperative Procurement Program. 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
Staff recommends approval of Resolution No. 5687-23. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  
The recent voter approved parks bond includes replacing outdated playground equipment due to 
condition issues as a priority. Jurgens Park playground replacement equipment was recommended 
by the Parks Advisory Committee, and selected by over 400 community members through public 
engagement. This project includes a total playground and surface replacement under the terms 
and conditions of a Cooperative Procurement Agreement with National Purchasing Partners 
Government (NPPGov) through a Master Price Agreement with the League of Oregon Cities. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION:  
Safe and assessable updated playground equipment and surface.  
Achieves Council Vision and Priorities that include:  

 Inclusive Community that promotes equity, diversity and access. 

 Safe, vibrant and accessible Gathering Places. 
 Safe, desirable, welcoming, and sustainable Neighborhoods. 

 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:  
The project funds are budgeted in the parks bond project funds. The cost for Jurgens playground 
equipment and surface replacement is $424,691.18.  

 

ATTACHMENTS: 
Resolution No. 5687-23 


